Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Christmas market parking
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please name the Christmas market that you are referring to, when answering the following questions.
Question 1 - 
How many roads do you close during the Christmas market taking place in your city/town? Please list roads and miles of roads closed, broken down by year for 2019, 2020, and plans for 2021. If possible, please also provide for 2017 and 2018.
Answer:
A Christmas market was held in the city centre in 2017 (21st November to 23rd December) on Green Dragon Square (formerly New Market Square) which is within the Pedestrian Preference Zone (PPZ). This is a pedestrianised area and there were no road closures in relation to this. 
No other Christmas markets have been held in the city centre.

The Queens Road Christmas Market takes place outside of the city centre and has taken place in 2017, 2018, 2019 and will also take place in 2021. It did not take place in 2020 on the grounds of safety due to the pandemic. Only Queens Road is closed and the length of the closure on Queens Road is approximately 0.2 miles.

Question 2 - How many parking fines were issued within the town centre whilst the Christmas market was open? And how much did these parking fines equate too? Please provide the data broken down by year for 2018, 2019 and 2020.
No Christmas markets took place in the city centre for the years requested, however, information has been provided for 2017. 

For the area around the Christmas market located in the city centre PPZ, 269 Penalty Charge Notices were issued equating to £10,194.00 between 21st November 2017 and 23rd December 2017. 
Penalty Charge Notices would have been issued to vehicles for a variety of reasons and not specifically in relation to the Christmas market.

Question 3 - 
Do you accommodate any additional parking spaces during the Christmas market period? If so, how many and how far away are these from the Christmas market? (miles) If this number has increased per annum please provide a breakdown by year for 2019, 2020 and plans for 2021. If possible, please also provide for 2017 and 2018.
No additional parking spaces are created.
Question 4 - 
Does the town/ city see an increase in revenue from parking during the Christmas market period? If so, please provide a breakdown by year for 2018, 2019 and 2020.
We do not hold any data that specifically relates to revenue from parking and the Christmas market. Vehicles may have been parked for a variety of reasons.
This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held by the Council.
Question 5 - 
How many complaints have you received regarding the safety of motor vehicles during the Christmas market period? Please provide a breakdown by year for 2018, 2019 and 2020.
0 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
